
Action List from Health and Wellbeing Board  

 

Action Owner Response 

23rd February 2016   

AD Public Health 
agreed to discuss 
the role of the 
voluntary & 
community sectors 
in delivery of 
sustainable 
employment 
outcomes with BRT   

Tamara 
Djuretic  

Assistant Director Public Health met with Bridge Renewal Trust 
to discuss the role of the voluntary & community sectors. Chief 
Executive of BRT is now a member of the Sustainable 
Employment working group. 
 

The Board requested 
an update from the 
Social Prescribing 
Task and Finish 
Group.   

Tamara 
Djuretic 

The draft model for Social Prescribing, outcomes and the way of 
integrating the model into the wider system was discussed at 
the Social Prescribing Task and Finish group on 10th May. A 
phased approach to developing and scaling up the model in the  
borough will be taken, starting by extending the pilot linked to 
the one GP practice to at least one or two another practices in 
both, east and west of the borough. The approach will also focus 
further work on developing the referral pathway and referral 
criteria for the model. The group agreed to start developing the 
business case and look into various funding opportunities across 
the borough, both regionally and nationally. A proposal will be 
made to the HWB Board in autumn for discussion and approval. 

Chief Officer, 
Haringey CCG 
agreed to circulate 
copies of the BCF 
submission to the 
Board.  
 

Sarah 
Price 

The Leader has signed off the BCF plan and it has been 
submitted. The BCF plan is included in the agenda pack at Item 
18. 
 

19th May    

Written update on 
Immediate Care and 
Integration  

Will 
Maimaris   

Progress against the next steps as laid out in the health and 
wellbeing board presentation on intermediate care on 19th May 
2016 is outlined below. 
 
Increasing capacity and scope of our Rapid Response service 
Investment has been secured from NHS winter resilience funds 
to pump prime expansion of Haringey’s rapid response 
service.  Expansion of the service will enable the service to 
increase support to the Emergency Departments and Short-stay 
Assessment Wards at North Middlesex Hospital and Whittington 
Hospital and will also make it simpler for GPs to refer into the 
service.  The additional investment will also mean that the team 
can pilot a new scheme to support residential care/nursing 
homes avoid unnecessary hospital admissions (starting with 
Pricilla Wakefield (nursing home) and The Meadow (care home). 
Staff are expected to be in place by 30th August 2016 to start 



delivering these improvements. 
 
Commissioning dedicated rehabilitation and re-ablement beds 
for step-down from hospital and step-up from the community 
Haringey Council and Haringey CCG are commissioning 10 
intermediate care beds in Protheroe House, a new extra-care 
facility in Tottenham. These beds will be ready to accept 
patients in late September/October.   Service users in these 
intermediate care beds will receive re-ablement and 
rehabilitation from a new multi-disciplinary team, which will 
include therapy, social work and medical personnel.   This multi-
disciplinary team will also provide support for a further 4 
intermediate care beds for people who need higher levels of 
nursing care. These 4 beds will be commissioned from 
November 2016, initially over the winter period. 
 
Increasing reablement capacity 
Haringey’s re-ablement service is on track to increase its 
capacity, so that is has 750 clients going through reablement 
each year. 
 
Bringing together existing services into an integrated 
intermediate care pathway with clear links to the hospital 
discharge process 
We are working in an integrated way with both North Middlesex 
and Whittington hospitals to improve the hospital discharge 
process so people can access re-ablement or other support they 
need in the community in a quicker and more joined up 
way.  For example: 

 Haringey Council’s reablement staff are now based in North 
Middlesex Hospital, as a ‘Social Care Intervention’ team 
performing triage and linking with hospital therapists to 
facilitate prompt discharge. 

 The social care intervention team aims to identify therapy 
input or other relevant intervention at point of assessment 
and reduce the need for long-term care. 

 

 A “Home first” approach is being tried where patients are 
promptly discharged home with reablement and have a 
detailed assessment at home within 24 hrs of discharge. 

 
 

An initial joint 
meeting of the 
Haringey and 
Islington HWBs to be 
arranged, prior to 
summer recess if 
possible.  

Clerk  An initial informal meeting of the two HWBs took place on 26th 
July 2016. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Further scope to 
include Mental 
Health providers 
into the Joint 
Haringey and 
Islington work 
should be explored.  

Sarah 
Price / 
Zina 
Etheridge 

Barnet, Enfield and Haringey Mental Health Trust have now 
joined the Haringey and Islington Wellbeing Partnership, and are 
represented at Board level. 
 
We are looking to develop a mental health recovery work-
stream as part of the work of the Wellbeing Partnership. 

Finalised NCL STP 
case for change to 
be brought back to 
the Board for 
endorsement. 
 

Sarah 
Price 

NCL STP to be included as a business Item at the September 
meeting of the Board. 

North Middlesex 
Hospital 
presentation slides 
to be circulated to 
Board 

Clerk Complete.  

Written Update on 
the Sustainable 
Employment 
Devolution Pilot  

Tamara 
Djuretic 

The Sustainable Employment devolution pilot proposal was 
presented to all GP collaborative, three signed up to the pilot. 
Haringey was shortlisted for Innovation Fund bidding process 
and an interview was held at the beginning of August. Initial 
feedback was positive and announcements on successful trial 
sites are expected by mid-September.  
 
In addition, we are also working closely with the Fit for Work 
service to develop detailed protocols.  The pilot is expected to 
begin by mid-October and will be used as a ‘proof of concept’.  

Written Update on 
Social Prescribing.  

Tamara 
Djuretic 
 
 
 

The Social Prescribing task and finish group has met and 
developed a set of outcomes and agreed an emerging model 
that would be most suitable for Haringey. It was agreed that the 
components of social prescribing were incorporated into 
Haringey’s wider approach to prevention and community 
wellbeing.  A community wellbeing framework is being 
developed; this will incorporate social prescribing as well as 
other elements of community engagement to improve the 
wellbeing of our residents. Funding from Neighbourhood 
Connect will be used to fund the emerging community wellbeing 
framework. It is expected that a business case on the 
community wellbeing framework will be presented to the P2 
Operational Board in October and a further update will be 
brought to the HWB Board shortly after that. 

 


